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BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SAFETY MEETING MINUTES       
CITY HALL CHAMBERS

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 2, 2017
4:00 P.M.
Present:  Mayor Long, City Attorney Randi Zimmerman and Board Member Todd Titus
Department Heads present: Police Chief, Matt Bruss; Parks Superintendent, Adam Hall; Scott Richardson, Street Superintendent, Bob Gray, Waste Water Superintendent; Barry Stroup, Fire Chief , Terri Wilburn Assistant Building Commissioner and Clerk Treasurer, Wendy Frazier.
City Council Members Present were:   Eric Schoening, Doug Adams 
MINUTES

Todd Titus made a motion to accept the minutes.  Mayor Long 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.

CITY CLAIMS-SEWAGE CLAIMS
Mayor Long made a motion to approve the claims.  Todd Titus 2nd the motion.  Motion Carried

OLD BUSINESS
1.  Grayson McCombs, 1470 Adams Street.  Mr. McCombs was not able to be present at the meeting due to his job.  He sent Mrs. Krista McCombs in his place with a letter of apology attached to these minutes.  Mrs. McCombs stated that their current address is 598 S St Rd 19, Akron Indiana.  This is the only address where they receive mail.  She said the address was updated a year ago.  She also said they did not receive notice of the Demolition hearing until the Monday after the Board of Works meeting when they visited the property at 1470 Adams Street and found the note in the mailbox.  Since that time they have spoken with John Stephens, Building Commissioner, about the mold issue and the fact that the house is in the disrepair state.  Mrs. McCombs said the house is probably not worth the money it would take to repair it.  Mrs. McCombs also said they hired a contractor on November 5, 2016.  the contractor started roof repair and then left without fixing the roof.   She said the property has been without a roof for an entire year.  City attorney Randi Zimmerman pointed out the fact that the home would have to be demolished or the Health Department would condemn it because of the mold issue.  Mrs. McCombs said a contractor was contacted to repair the home on Wednesday after receiving the hearing letter but the contractor failed to appear.  Mrs. McCombs said they agree the home should be demolished but she doesn’t know how much it will cost to demolish it and clean it up.  Also she wasn’t sure how to go about turning the gas off  for demolition.  
Mayor Long informed Mrs. McCombs that it had been a year since her husband came before the Board of Works and nothing has been done to the structure.  Therefore the demolition order was issued.  The Mayor also told her that it would be to her benefit to have the structure torn down.  However, He warned Mrs. McCombs the City will not wait another year because of liability issues.  Mayor Long asked Mrs. McCombs if she would pursue a quote for demolition.  Mrs. McCombs said yes.  Mayor Long informed Mrs. McCombs to see Terri Wilburn, Assistant Building Inspector, for a list of Contractors.  Mrs. McCombs then questioned the status of the garage.  Mayor Long told her the garage did not have to be torn down if it was in good shape.  Todd Titus questioned Mrs. McCombs about how quickly she planned to move on the demolition.  Mrs. McCombs said she would call contractors as soon as she got the list.  Mayor Long restated that if McCombs didn’t have any objections to the demolition they should decide who will do the job.  Todd Titus informed Mrs. McCombs that the Board of Works would like to see the house torn down by the end of 2017.

Mayor Long made a motion to stay the demolition until the November 16, Board of Works meeting.    At that time Mrs. McCombs is to report back to the Board about the status of the demolition of the structure.  Todd Titus 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.
NEW BUSINESS
1.  Bids for new building at Northside Fire Station were accepted as follows:


D T Construction Silver Lake, Indiana $193,416.00 plus $9,000 if building during winter 
months.


Randall Construction, Wabash, $179,165.15.

Todd Titus made a motion to take bids under advisement to be reviewed by the Wabash Fire Department.  Mayor Long 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.

2.  Patty Meagher presented a request for FMLA for John Stephens starting November 3, 2017 and lasting 4-6 weeks.  Mrs. Meagher said all the necessary documents were signed.  Todd Titus made a motion to accept the FMLA.  Mayor Long 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.
OTHER BUSINESS
None

QUESTIONS FROM THE AUDIENCE
None
REPORTS FROM DEPARTMENTS 

None
ADJOURN 
Mayor Long accepted a motion from Todd Titus to adjourn the meeting.
NEXT MEETING

The next Board of Works meeting will be held on Thursday, November 16, 2017, at 4:00 p.m. 
_________________________________________________
Scott Long




Mayor
________________________________________________

Todd Titus




Member
The City of Wabash desires to make reasonable accommodations to persons with handicaps or disabilities in order that all persons may fully participate in Public Meetings.  In that regard, if you need reasonable accommodations to attend and participate public meeting, you are requested to contact Human Resources, ADA Coordinator, Wabash City Hall, 202 South Wabash Street, Wabash, Indiana 46992, (260) 563-4171 between 8 AM and 4 PM at least 24 hours prior to the meeting.  Please indicate the accommodation requested and every reasonable effort will be made to comply with your request.
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